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TThhee  EExxeeccuuttiivvee  DDiirreeccttoorr’’ss  RReeppoorrtt
uter Banks tourism is a living thing, with good days

and a few not-so-good days and a rhythm that flows with
the seasons.  Just as in life, the plans that we make for the
year are often heavily influenced by the “surprises” along
the way. Through it all, though, we remain hopeful and
grateful.

The tourism year has offered several reasons for hope
and gratitude. Despite a rainy spring, an “early” Easter
and sluggish beginning to summer, we see year-to-date
gains in both the occupancy and meals collections.
Through October, occupancy collections are up almost
3% and meals show growth of 2.5%. Visitors Bureau
marketing activities have led to consistent growth on the
outerbanks.org website, and the popularity of our email
and social media channels (Facebook, Twitter, Instagram
and Pinterest) has been nothing short of sensational.

As shared previously, the Visitors Bureau is going heavier
into video content, with interactive video ad units
running online and new television commercials that will
air for the first time this spring. These videos will also be
shared through the website, email and social media
outlets. Our investments in video are complemented
with on-going print marketing in publications like Our
State, Good Housekeeping and Woman’s Day, to
mention a few. Online, the Visitors Bureau is
optimizing its buys through a group of ad networks,
search engine sites and lead-generation programs.

Meanwhile, we look for opportunities to innovate.
Following research among current Outer Banks Travel
Guide recipients, we gained an important
understanding of how people use the Guide in their
travel planning. While many are quick to say that “print
is dead,” we found that not only are our Travel Guide
recipients demanding of a printed version, they are also
smart phone owners. In fact, Outer Banks Travel Guide
recipients are much more technically adept than the
country as a whole, with 70% of recipients owning a
smart phone versus a national average of around 50%.
Online isn’t replacing print, it’s just another way in
which our visitors are connecting with us.

Events are another area of activity and certainly have life

of their own. Whether
it’s the Event Site’s
development, the
Visitors Bureau’s
enhancement of the
grant programs, or our
work on events ranging
from storytelling to
seafood, foot races to
flying kegs, the Visitors
Bureau and Tourism
Board are moving
forward on several fronts to turn these opportunities
into year-round tourism.

But as I mentioned, a plan only gets you just so far.
Though the Outer Banks managed to avoid serious
storm activity this year, we faced significant manmade
challenges with the government shutdown and the
temporary closing of the Bonner Bridge. The
Visitors Bureau responded to these challenges
quickly, calming concerns and helping visitors get the
most out of their trips. These are not the last
challenges we’ll run across, but such is life. And, you
know, it’s a pretty good one.

Thank you for the trust that you place in the Visitors
Bureau. We are grateful for your support and will
work hard to continue to bring visitors to the area
and across your doorsteps. 

Sincerely,
Lee Nettles

Lee Nettles, Executive Director 
Outer Banks Visitors Bureau
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were inspired by the very real world
of our online social media
communities, capturing moments
and sharing with others.

From cover to cover, with the
exception of the sponsored ads and
merchandise, every picture was
produced by a smart phone
camera, edited and enhanced by
various popular apps. To our
knowledge, the 2014 Official
Outer Banks Travel Guide is the
first in the country to take this
approach. While we think that’s
pretty cool, the real goal is simply
to be there for our visitors,
however and whenever they’re
interested in connecting with us.

Whether you’re coming to the
Outer Banks of North Carolina for
your ultimate family vacation,
outdoor adventure fix or dream
destination wedding, the 2014
Outer Banks Official Travel Guide
is your first ticket to exploring all
the area has to offer.

To request your free guide, contact
the Outer Banks Visitors Bureau
toll-free at 877.629.4386 or email
information@outerbanks.org. For
media queries, contact Aaron
Tuell, Public Relations Manager at
tuell@outerbanks.org
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the elements of each phase and
carefully consider the dollars
available before finalizing how
best to move forward. No site
construction will take place until
after the 3rd Outer Banks
Seafood Festival in mid-October.

In the meantime, if you have
interest in reserving the Outer
Banks Event Site for your event,
please contact Lorrie Love,
Tourism Sales and Events
Manager 252.473.2138 or
love@outerbanks.org.

T
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established a process for stakeholder
and public input. The final public
meeting occurred on December 3rd.
Different conceptual approaches were
considered and refined though these
discussions before a Master Plan was
presented. 

There has been considerable media
interest in the Outer Banks Event Site
project, which we believe reflects the
passion our local community has for
the soundside property. Most
noticeable when you look at design
illustrations are the “circular” areas,
with the property sub-divided by
sweeping orbital walkways. The idea is
that you can have multiple smaller
events going on, or command the
whole space, with a site infrastructure
that is able to respond to the needs of
organizers. There’s also a longer term
plan to have a boardwalk constructed,
which would provide access to the

nearly five acres of wetland at the
property’s edge and potentially
connect with a broader boardwalk
initiative being considered by the
Town of Nags Head. 

Adopting a “grow as you go”
approach to developing and
expanding the site, the Tourism
Board is now considering VHB’s
recommendations on how best to
phase the project. Each project
phase involves additional design,
securing of permits, construction
of some kind and associated costs.
The Tourism Board will prioritize

Attendees to the 2nd OBX Tourism Summit, May 7-8, 2014 can expect great professional
development, keynote speakers and networking opportunities that were so successful at this
year’s event held in Avon, NC. The venue will be on Roanoke Island next year.
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he Outer Banks Visitors Bureau staff
is currently planning the 2nd OBX
Tourism Summit, bringing Dare
County’s tourism industry together for
professional development and
camaraderie. This year’s OBX Tourism
Summit will be held on Roanoke
Island. We’re taking your comments
from the last year’s Hatteras Island
summit and developing an itinerary to
excite, educate and invigorate you and
your company employees. We will
showcase the latest trends and tools of
the trade through breakout sessions and
with invited industry speakers. Please
mark your calendars. Stay tuned for
further announcements regarding
registration and location, etc. 
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